FORREST P&C Meeting - DRAFT MINUTES – 8 November 2017
MEETING:	TERM 4 WEEK 5
Date/Time:	Wednesday 8 Nov 2017 - 7.30pm 
Location:	Forrest Primary School - Staff Room


1.   Welcome, introductions & apologies 	Tui 
In attendance -  Tui Davidson, Kate Hambly, Carleen Jones, Jenny Bramley, Perdi Mitchell, Sally Troy, Andrew Medlin, Idit Ziv, Moran Lev, Pao Yi Tan, Hannah Bates, Melissa Turner, Nicole Richardson*, Chris Pilgrim*, Hayley Singh*, Lousie Youngman, Ali Sewter (parent and FOOSHC executive director)              * school staff
Apologies - Robyn Calder
We introduced ourselves and welcomed Andrew.

2.   P&C discussion/decision items	 
a. Welcome BBQ 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Perdi: speaking on behalf of the 60th anniversary committee - the school's plan for the 60th anniversary celebrations for term 1 was an outdoor cinema screening night.  It was thought that the welcome BBQ could be combined with this and the P&C fund the BBQ at the cinema evening, in lieu of funding the Welcome BBQ.  The cinema night was planned for week 6 (March 23).  There was discussion that this was too late for a welcome event and not a very social event (watching a movie) and that we could hold both.  The school planned to hold a BBQ before the film screening. This would be a ticketed event with funds to go towards the sensory garden and landscaping project that the school would like to undertake.  The school was going to advertise that the money for the tickets was fundraising for the school.

Motion: to have a combined event in week 6 with tickets being sold for the cinema evening and to commit the money that the P&C would spend on the Welcome BBQ to the cinema evening. Proposed Tui, seconded Ali.

It was voted to hold a combined event and not hold the Welcome BBQ and put the P&C funds towards the cinema evening.  11 for, 2 against, 1 abstained.

Questions were raised as to how new families could meet with each other and existing parents and develop relationships.  Suggestion from the school for parents to meet each other were morning teas at the school and at the school parent information evening in week 2.  The welcome BBQ would again be on the school calendar for 2019.

b. 2018 Budget and increasing After school care fees by $2	Kate
The budget was presented.  If the Afters fees for a permanent booking went up by $2 (from $26 to $28), the profit would be $38,000. (If no increase in fees there would be a loss of $3,000).

Capital expenditure included replacement of old items as detailed in the budget summary on the website.

Shutters were discussed for the junior hall.  As the After school care was required to have 8 practice emergency procedures (4 lock downs and 4 evacuations) each year, accommodating up to 150 children and staff in the corridors could be traumatic for the children.  It would be easier to have roller shutters on the outside windows.  This would improve the security and allow the children to remain in the hall, rather than in the corridors.

The Activities service that FOOSHC ran was in deficit - related mainly to the rent being charged by the School.  It made some of these activities not viable and parents were not enrolling their children in the offered activities.

Canteen was also in deficit - it was difficult to find consistent volunteers (their children would be sick etc. and it was not possible to attend) and paid staff were required.  The plan is to have a canteen manager and a two day a week assistant to help with this shortfall.  We thus needed to increase revenue - this would hopefully be covered by the special lunch day each term.  The figures for the canteen would continue to be reviewed.  This and the previous term had seen the canteen closed for several weeks due to sick leave.  It was currently being running with 2 paid assistants and other volunteers.  Feedback from parents was that they wanted the canteen service and they were prepared to pay more for the food items to have the canteen stay open.

Any surplus money in 2018 could be put to continued improvement of the facilities, after discussion with the school on these projects (outside sinks, servery window).

Motion: to accept the budget and the $2 fee increase for Afters - agreed with no dissent.

c. Careers, Transitions and Pathways for our young people - presentation to be held at the school by the ETD - aimed at parents.
d. Student engagement with school 
(The teachers/executive team left to deal with an issue)

There was discussion about the lack of student voice in the school.  There was no longer an SRC. When teachers were changed in the middle of the year, there was no avenue for the year 6 students to express their concern.  The lack of kindy buddies for year 6 was again raised (and that they did not have any time allocated to be with their year 1 buddies either).

	  
3.   Standing items 

a. Minutes of the last meeting 	Jenny
(taken and written by Carleen) - these were accepted - Jenny proposed, Perdi seconded.

b. Action list review	Jenny
ISQ - school BYOD and IT statement to be updated on the website, given the recent ACT government announcement of a device for every high school student.

c. Executive report	Tui
Canteen - Zoe Pleasant (parent) has offered to run a project (for her to complete her certificate as part of a LEAN program through work).  It would look at the canteen processes and identify issues with potential solutions, and would need measurable outcomes to any changes.

Fleur, our dedicated canteen manager, currently has an injury. While there are a number of volunteers this was not consistent.  Healthier foods had been offered (ie fruit salad) but most were time consuming to make and difficult to get out in the orders by 10.50am.

Thank you to Idit and Rosie for running the canteen in Fleur’s absence.

Pao Yi expressed her interest in being part of the canteen committee to consider different business models and look at processing efficiencies (such as online ordering only). 

Fence - there was a polarised discussion in 2014-2015.  Recently a letter was written to the Education directorate (from Chris, Robyn and Tui) requesting a fence and more information about the current plans.  The School advised a fence was required to reduce stress on staff (children with higher needs) and for the safety of the children. A request for a deterrent fence rather than a security fence was made.  It was noted that there was increased traffic on the adjacent roads.  The playground is used on the weekend by local residents as there is no local park.  The Education directorate is still to decide about the fence (funding and design).

Next year AGM - would need a new President (Tui has served the maximum 3 year term) and a new secretary (Jenny leaving the school as her daughter moves to high school).  Tui would nominate for Vice President to support the incoming President.

d. Principal’s/School’s Leadership team report	Chris Pilgrim
Steve Biddulph’s night - very positive feedback.  Thank you to Tui for making this happen.
World Teachers’ Day - the teachers very much enjoyed.
BYOD - this was being modified with changes in the ACT policy with all Year 7 student being given a Chrome book.  At Forrest school the students would share Chrome books that the school already had.  Students could bring their own device but at their own risk.  There would be lockable cupboards for them at FOOSHC (to be provided by the school).
There was discussion about children bringing devices to Afters and the inability of staff to bear responsibility or manage risk regarding what children accessed and as a result a Policy decision was voted on -
Motion: that children would have no access to their devices at Afters - carried.
NAPLAN - growth was lower than expected from Year 3 to Year 5 - the school was reviewing this.

Executive - there would be two deputies and Jemma would be acting in this role until Renee Berry returned from maternity leave.
Teachers - preschool would have Rachel Hogan and Brooke De Angelis. Rachel was completing her course requirements for early childhood education.
Positive Education -  Justin Robinson (from Geelong Grammar) would be leading workshops for staff and parents - Feb 14.  Every second Friday the whole school engaged in Positive education - with a home room and circle time and a “check in”.  Each group comprised of students from Kindy through to Year 6 and they did various activities (gardening, Smiling Minds etc.).
Trivia night funds had been used to buy new classroom furniture.  The unused money for the library project was used to buy library furniture (wobble chairs and the covered benches and table.

e. Deakin Preschool liaison report	Nicole Richardson
Shivoo - preschool parents would be running the BBQ and the preschoolers would be perfoming in Shivoo.  The parents were pleased with the potential of having a fence erected.

 f. Parent Rep Liaison	Ruth Hyde
The teachers were delighted with their gifts on World Teachers’ Day.  Thanks to the P&C for funding this (small potted plants were given) - it reduced the inequities between the classes and helped the parent reps.
Seesaw not being used equally between the classes.  The school stated that the teachers were receiving training on how to use the platform.  They would create an agreement with the teachers for one post per week.
Learning journey for Year 4 was not notified to parents.  There was a lack of consistency in the notification between the year groups.  It was suggested that the school could use the parent rep network for this. 
It was again raised that it would be good for the school to have a calendar of events (most events are not on the school website calendar until much closer to the event) and that the school could provide each year with a cost summary of what would need to be paid over the year - swimming, Footsteps, graduation dinner - these were drip fed during the year and added up.  There was discussion about going to the local club for Year 6 graduation at a cost of $90 (student and compulsory accompanying parent), which seemed expensive. There was discussion with Nicole Richardson about the cost of the graduation.  The school advised they would look at the Hellenic club next year which was cheaper.  If a parent was unable to attend then their child could be under the supervision of another parent (and to notify the school of this arrangement). 

Thank you to Ruth - she would be leaving the school at the end of the year.

g. Board report - nil to report (meetings had been rescheduled).

h. P&C Council report - Volunteers were needed for the various ACT P&C council committees. 
P&C business model was to be reviewed with discussion of other alternatives: no parent associations, informal forums, separate fundraising, regional P&C groups, P&C divested of all business arms (canteen, OOSHC, uniform shops), parent advisory group to the board.	

4.    Any other business	Chair
Kindy Information night - Nov 14th - to engage the incoming parents.
Trivia Night - monies raised from the 2018 event were going to be used by the school for a sensory garden/landscaping.  The date would be June 22 which was to be confirmed with the venue.  Volunteers - Sam Turner and Rudi Emerson to score, Perdi to be organiser again with Louise Youngman.  Hannah would be organising the hampers and Jeremy Riley would again be compere.
Land adjacent to the school - there was a meeting in 2 weeks for the Forrest residents.  A piece would be put in the newsletter when a decision had been made about the height of the proposed buildings and details such as service access.
Andrew raised several points - he thought the fence was a good idea, particularly related to the poor driver behaviour along National Circuit. He made a request - was it possible to place some bollards between the cars and the senior pick up at the front of the school to prevent accidents and also along National Circuit to stop parents driving onto the grass/edge of the oval when picking up their children?  Chris asked if he could send an email so she could then take action.  There was a suggestion to have a newsletter piece about the recent accident in Sydney when a car drove into a school building - with a request not to park on the grass or median strip for the safety of the children.


Thanks & Conclusion	Tui 

The next P&C meeting will be in Term 1, Week 5 - Wednesday 7 March at 7:30pm, following on from the AGM.
